Present: All commissioners.

## Roads

Mr. Bond and Mr. Pantaleo. Mr. Bond reported that Woodland Circle in Golden Beach has been surface-treated and is now in fine condition.

General discussion concerning the Pratt Road, and Mr. Bond gave estimate of \$2,500, but Mr. Pantaleo feels it will not cost that much. Mr. W. Sterling was called into the meeting and asked about the people who had signed the deed for this road, as according to the plat, not all of the property owners had signed. He said that the road did not touch their property, as the people on only one side of the road were providing all of the right of way.

The commissioners agreed that the road in front of A. Adams (between Lanedon and McKay's Beach) should be added to the oiling schedule. Also Gosnell Road, and the road to Stanley's Raley's off the St. Jerome's Neck Road. Mr. Burch spoke with Mr. D. Raley, Jr., over the phone and he gave estimate of \$2,800 for the Yowaiski Mill Road.

Mr. Pantaleo will meet with Mr. Goode and Mr. Mast to work out the problems on the Strickland Road, so far as the sewage system drain field is concerned.

It was agreed that letters should be sent to the Maryland State Police and the SRC requesting their aid in helping clean up the roads in the county. Mr. Bond said he will bush and clean up the Courthouse Drive going down the hill. He then left the meeting.

Mr. Pantaleo presented tabulation of bids and recommendations for the extension of Essex Drive (Shangri Ia Drive). The commissioners agreed that the bid should be awarded to Mr. W. Wise as low bidder, in the amount of \$5,312.07. Mr. Pantaleo will draw up the contract. General discussion concerning manholes that must be lowered, and it was the general feeling that these should be lowered at the expense of the water company as they are going to benefit from the road being built. It was agreed that the bid would not be awarded until such time as the responsibility for moving the manholes is determined. Mr. Holtzell of Lorenzi, Dodds and Gunnill, came in and discussed this matter, and said that he also feels that the water company is responsible for lowering the lines as they were not placed deep enough in the first place. Mr. Pantaleo will contact the water company and try to work this matter out.

Mr. Pantaleo discussed monuments to be placed at the Copeland fill site, and it will cost \$128 per day to set them. Mr. R. Moore has said this will take three days, and total cost will be approximately \$500. The commissioners agreed that the permanent markers should be placed on this site.

On the St. Andrews Church Road, Mr. Pantaleo said the quickest way to go about getting the right of ways would be to have the property transposed on the road as platted. He feels he and his secretary might be able to get the information needed, but this must be drawn to scale and placed on the maps. A draftsman is

needed for this work, and a Mr. Dorsey, who works for McCrone, said he will do this working at night and on weekends, for \$3.00 per hour. The commissioners agreed that Mr. Pantaleo should hire Mr. Dorsey and see how this work progresses.

## Board of Education

Dr. R. E. King, Mr. Ogden, Mr. H. Kanowicz. Dr. King said they are holding a special board meeting next Tuesday to discuss the matter of typewriters, and food for the new technical center. They have cleared the matter of the typewriters with the state and were told they had handled this in a strictly legal manner. Reviewed bids that were received and which will be acted on next Tuesday. Free State Business Machines submitted the only complete bid, and according to specificiations, and Dr. King said he is going to recommend to the board that they accept the Royal machines.

## Civil Defense

Mr. Wood informed the commissioners that the metal partitions were cut out of the original bid, and Mr. Tilp did not put any partitions in at all. Bacon & Passarelli were asked to work up a cost estimate to do this work, and it will cost approximately \$1,100. These will be permanent petitions. Presented itemization of work involved, and the federal government will pay half the cost. The commissioners agreed that as Mr. Tilp designed the building, he should rectify the matter, and Mr. Guyther will be asked about this. The commissioners also agreed that Bacon & Passarelli should proceed to put in the partitions as outlined in his letter to Civil Defense, and a letter will be sent to them to this effect, with copies to Gen. Hogaboom. Mr. Wood asked if the commissioners would be attending the tour of the Space Center on Thursday. Mr. Aud said he would attend, and Mr. Bowles agreed tentatively to this.

Mr. Wood reported that General Electric has estimated that the status board for the control center would not run over \$8,000, and possibly less, and he will get a definite cost from these people when he goes down to Lynchburg, Va.

## Assessors Expense Account

The commissioners approved payment of the expense account submitted by the assessors, for attending the summer conference in Ocean City, \$127.49 each for Mr. Herbert and Mr. Lawrence.

Meeting adjourned.

Approved,

F. Elliott Burch, President